
Ministry of Environment, Water and 
Forests of Romania
Boulevard Libertatii 12
040129 Bucharest, Romania

Dear colleagues,

The Ministry of Environmental Protection and Natural Resources of Ukraine presents its compliments 
to the Ministry of Environmental Protection, Water and Forests of Romania and informs on 
environmental impact assessments of the proposed activity «Construction of power units 5 and 6 with 
AP1000 reactor unit at the Khmelnytskyi NPP site».

On December 03, 2024, JSC «National Nuclear Energy Generating Company «Energoatom» 
uploaded the Environmental Impact Assessment Report (herewith – the EIA Report) regarding the 
proposed activity «Construction of power units 5 and 6 with AP1000 reactor unit at the Khmelnytskyi 
NPP site» to the Unified Environmental Impact Assessment Register.

Since the Romanian side has declared its intention to participate in the environmental impact 
assessment procedure, in accordance with paragraph 1 of Article 7 of the Agreement between the 
Cabinet of Ministers of Ukraine and the Government of Romania on the implementation of the 
Convention on Environmental Impact Assessment in a Transboundary Context done at November 18, 
2022 in Bucharest, Romania (herewith – the Agreement), we submit the EIA Report on the proposed 
activity «Construction of power units 5 and 6 with AP1000 reactor unit at the Khmelnytskyi NPP 
site» to initiate public consultations and provide comments and suggestions. These inputs should be 
duly considered in the decision-making process regarding the proposed activity.

Please also take a note, that due to the threat to the security of critical infrastructure facilities caused 
by ongoing of russia's aggression against Ukraine, in order to limit the dissemination of the JSC 
«National Nuclear Energy Generating Company «Energoatom» information on critical infrastructure 
facilities in public sources, as well as to ensure the reliable functioning of the integrated energy system 
of Ukraine under the Martial law legal regime, the confidential information on the geodetic 
information and technical system of critical infrastructure facilities, including geographic data in the 
geodetic information and technical system, has been excluded from the aforementioned EIA Report.

The Ukrainian side will be grateful for comments if any to the EIA Report within 45 calendar days 
in accordance with paragraph 2 of Article 7 of the Agreement.
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The Ministry of Environmental Protection and Natural Resources of Ukraine avails itself of this 
opportunity to renew to the Ministry of Environment, Water and Forests of Romania the assurances 
of its highest consideration.

Addition: the EIA Report «Construction of power units 5 and 6 with AP1000 reactor unit at the 
Khmelnytskyi NPP site» in Ukrainian and English on 1100 pages.

Olena Kramarenko
First Deputy Minister               


